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Filming at Blue Grotto - Zurrieq - Alex Ryder 
 

 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies all mariners and sea vessel 
operators that filming activities will take place at Blue Grotto – Zurrieq. 
 
The one day filming is scheduled to be carried out on any day between Sunday 23rd  April 
2023 and Monday 1st May 2023, between 0700 hours and 1400 hours, from point E, as 
shown on the attached chart 3.  
 

LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E) 
E  35° 49’.267   014° 27’.398 
 
During the days and time mentioned above, for filming purposes, a clear background / 
clear horizon, is being requested. Consequently, vessels transiting these areas, shall, 
except in the case of emergency, not moor, drop anchor or remain underway.   
 
Mariners navigating in the vicinity of the indicated area on the mentioned dates and time 
are to keep watch on VHF Channel 12 / 16 and are to cooperate with the filming crew 
and/or any enforcement officers in the areas.  
 
Any instructions issued on VHF channel 12 / 16 by Valletta VTS are to be complied with. 
 
 
 
Charts affected: BA 177, 2537, 2538 
 
 




